
Over the Garden Gate Meeting  

November 27, 2023 

President Linda Schultz called the meeting to order with 4 members present. 

Secretary’s report: Read and accepted. 

Treasurer’s Report Read and accepted. 

Chris had letter from the IRS that showed our status has been changed to a Non-profit Charity. 

OLD BUSINESS 

 2024 Summer Trip-We discussed possible places to visit.  Suggestions were the Posy Patch and contacts 

that Jan Turner had. 

 Spring Garden Conference-Tentative date is set for April 6, 2024.  We have received a $225.00 WIMGA 

Grant for speaker fees.  We will ask Courtney to reserve the room.  Richard has agreed to be one of the 

speakers. We will try to see if Lois Zimmerman from Posy Patch would speak.  Chris will contact her.  

Another suggestion was Rose Tibbets and Linda will contact her.  

 Library Bed-Lowell dug up some of the iris that were taking over.   

 Fairgrounds Bed 

 Court House Bed 

 Jail House Bed. 

o All the flower beds have been put to bed for the winter. 

 WIMGA News:  No Report.  Linda attended the President’s meeting.  We are losing memberships. 

   

NEW BUSEINESS     

 We all watched some of the programs provided by the UW Master Gardener Programs. 

 Richard will retire in February. 

 For News see WIMGA or UW Extension Website and Volunteer Vibe Newsletter. 

 All members have paid their dues. 

 Nominations for officers were Linda as President, Deb as Secretary’ Chris as Treasurer and WIMGA Rep.  

Elections were held and all nominations were voted in. 

 We were asked by Jan Berry to promote the Spring Garden Visions Conference in Wausau.    

.Meeting Adjourned. 

Submitted by:     Deb Laehn, Secretary 

NO DECEMBER MEETING 

Next meeting will be January 22, 2024 at Courthouse Auditorium at 5 p.m. 

  


